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24th   Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Latvia

26 January 2016

Mr. President, 

Finland thanks Latvia for the national report and its presentation. We welcome Latvia’s commitment to the promotion of human rights and the steps taken in this regard. We are pleased to see advancement in the field of non-discrimination, especially in terms of awareness-raising on the rights of sexual minorities. However, in order to further strengthen the protection of the rights of said minorities, Finland makes the following two recommendations:
First, 
Finland recommends that Latvia adopts legislation that explicitly recognizes homophobic and transphobic motivation for a criminal offence as an aggravating circumstance in its criminal law.

Second, 
while welcoming the inclusion of human rights education in Latvia's education programmes, Finland recommends that diversity is actively pursued in school curricula through awareness-raising activities in order to eliminate discrimination against minorities, especially lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender and intersex persons.

We welcome Latvia's continued efforts to reach gender equality and its objective to join the Council of Europe Convention on preventing and combating violence against women and domestic violence.  We are also pleased to see attention paid to maternal and child health and steps taken to ensure the rights of the child.

Thank you.
